

Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Acting Deputy: Miss Fiona Cullen



Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

## Newsletter No 13

9th December, 2016

### **Notes for your diary**



19<sup>th</sup> December – Christmas dinner – Infant site

21st December – Christmas dinner – Junior site

21st December – Ladies social at Morden's from 7pm

#### Dear Parents and Carers,

This has been a really busy week with 8 superb Christmas productions. The children loved taking part and it was wonderful that so many of you were able to come along to support the.

All of our Year 3 and 6 pupils had a great visit to The Unicorn Theatre to see 'The Baddies' on Wednesday.

### **Congratulations**

Our boys won all their matches last Saturday. All our teams are doing really well at the moment, let's hope we can keep it up!

# **Christmas performances**

## Performances will begin at 2.30pm

8 8 8	Infant Site	Junior Site		
12th December		2Т		
313th December		3A		
14th December		<b>3</b> U		
3 16th December		All Year 6		

## **Christmas Appeal**

This year we are supporting the Salvation Army's Christmas Appeal and we have had a wonderful response so far. We are asking for new toys and children's gifts (please do not gift wrap) by 12th December; these will be distributed to those in need in the local community. Please bring these to either school office, thank you.

### **Christmas Dinners-Infant Site**

The Infant Christmas dinner will be served on Monday 19<sup>th</sup> December and the children can wear 'something festive' on this day. They can also wear their festive clothes on the last day of term - Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> December. If your child normally brings a home packed lunch, don't forget to let the office know by Monday 12<sup>th</sup> if they would like a Christmas lunch on the 19th.

#### **Christmas Dinner – Junior Site**

The Junior Christmas meal will be served on Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> December and the children can wear 'something festive' on this day.

If your child normally brings a home packed lunch, don't forget to let the office know by 16<sup>th</sup> December if they would like a Christmas lunch on the 19th.

#### **Food Bank**

We would like to thank everyone for continuing to bring in food for our 'Food Bank'. It is difficult at any time of year but especially in the winter months. The food that is distributed is greatly appreciated. If you need support from our food bank please let me know. I will ensure this is very discrete.

## ParentPay 'tidy up'

As we draw near the end of 2016, could parents/carers check to see if there are any outstanding trip/theatre/clubs payments.

#### **Poscimur Choir Concert**

Saturday 10th December at 4 pm – come and join us at Our Lady of Lourdes church Lee – this is a great way to get into the spirit of Christmas with a superb mixture of carols and a few readings from the highly acclaimed Poscimur Choir – see <a href="http://www.poscimur.co.uk/">http://www.poscimur.co.uk/</a> for more information about them.

### Message from 'The Friends'

Thank you so much to those who ordered their Christmas trees through the PTA and raised funds for the school. Your tree will be available to collect this Saturday 10th December from the Junior school, Newstead Road, between 9am and 10.30am. There may even be a cheeky mince pie waiting for you! Any queries please contact the PTA: stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com.

The school discos last week were a huge success. More than 240 kids attended the event and certainly had a blast! A big thank you to the army of volunteers who helped on that day. The PTA couldn't have done it without you. We've raised £647.

A huge thank you to everyone who came along and enjoyed the Festive Pamper Evening. It was a great showcase of parent and local talent and businesses. Special thanks to sellers, therapists and everyone who donated so generously to our raffle. A very relaxing start to the festive season. Thanks for your support.

Thank you to all the parents and carers who supported our fundraising events this term. We look forward to seeing you in the coming events after the New Year.

## **Manor House Library**

This is a link for an online survey asking for your opinion about the organisations bidding to run Manor House Library:

https://lewisham-

consult.objective.co.uk/public/community\_services/cultural\_services/extension\_of\_the\_community\_library\_model\_to\_manor\_house\_library\_

## Bikes & Scooters – Newstead Road site

There are a few bikes and scooters that are being continually left over night and over the weekend. Please ensure that these are always taken home after the school day.

## **Music Hub Newsletter**

Please follow this link to read the December 2016 music hub newsletter:

http://us7.campaign-archive2.com/?u=1ebba9d5a84f9ca1ffb94dda0&id=f96c3be018&e=5327b7057f

## **Attendance & Punctuality**

Total late 45 throughout the school. Well done to Reception B and 5T with no late to class.

Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>
Reception C	89%	2	Year 2T	97%	4	Year 4K	96%	4
Reception B	96%	0	Year 2F	92%	2	Year4/5 L	97%	4
Year 1 A	99%	11	Year 3U	93%	1	Year 5T	95%	0
Year 1 R	98%	5	Year 3A	92%	6	Year 6M	99%	4
						Year 6F	98%	2

Have a really lovely weekend.

Margaret Hanrahan

















